
Darryl Carrington was a returning adult student when he 
applied to the Educational Opportunity Centers Program 
(EOC). With a fulltime job and a family, Darryl was 
determined to achieve his educational goals and to have 
a career in public administration. As a student, Darryl 
served on the WSU Senate and president of the Fairmount 
Neighborhood Association. He received recognition for his 
community work from numerous local news agencies. 

Darryl attended WSU where he majored in general studies 
with an emphasis in ethnic studies. He also worked 
for WSU as the community liaison for the Shocker 
Neighborhood Coalition. Darryl worked alongside 
Fairmount community members to develop an identity for 
the neighborhood. He surveyed the Fairmount residents 
helping them to define their concerns for the community. 
The result was a more energized collaboration between 
the university and the neighborhood. In 2017, he testified 
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